THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
June 4, 2019

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on June 4, 2019, in the Kernersville Public Services Building at 4:00 p.m.  The following members, constituting a quorum, were present: Jason Grubbs, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Angie Pearman, 1st Vice President, Kelly Hargett, ED, Doran Maltba, Treasurer/ 2nd Vice president, Mark Chandler, Kim Herman, Chris Langham, Past President, and Molly Smith The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Wayne Mabe, Anne Coltrane, Monte Long, Bertha Prim, and John Wolfe, ex officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. 

Minutes for May 14, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members, are attached to official minutes. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
Treasurer’s Report:

Doran Maltba, Treasurer and Finance, attached to official minutes, went over his report highlighting the following items.
            Checking: $32,331.63
            Total Assets: $90,741.49

            NC Sales and Use Tax in affect July 1st
            $36,000 from the town

            $3,100 increase from Kernersville Foundation which will put a dent in deficit

  Executive Director’s Report:

  Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: attached to official minutes:
            348 visitors in April

            916 visitors this year

            Hidden Spaces tickets are $12. On July 27th
            Kids Days in July is a free event for kids

            Bethany on vacation a week in July and Kelly will be out a few days for her daughter’s surgery

            2 interns from UNCG and A and T will help out this summer

            2nd Kernersville Bicentennial is now on line

            The Garden has put in a tobacco garden and we may consider in memory of Madeline Shepperson

  President’s Report: Jason Grubbs:  Told the Board that we are looking for a few more Board members. Let the Executive Committee know if you have someone in mind. 
Community Development Committee: Angie Pearman announced that her committee will go through her agenda and set up another meeting in a couple of weeks. 
Museum Development Committee: Doran Maltba announced that power is on at the Morris House and the sump pump is working. There is no mold.
            The parking lot should be complete by the end of June.

            His committee will look at strategies and prioritize issues to be addressed

Old Business:  None
New Business:   Chris Langham announced that he will retire on August 1st and will be working at Glenn High starting a fire academy. He will also be appointed to two churches in Mt. Airy. Therefore, he will be stepping off of the Board. He will work on finding a replacement on the Board.
            Jason Grubbs thanked Chris for his service to the Board and to the town.

            Chris added that the new fire station will hold a grand opening in June.

The Board divided up into our committees and held a breakout session.

Breakout session reports: 
            Community Development: Doran stated that his committee is looking into the future by considering the need to do something about climate control at the Morris House and the Museum chimney.

            Museum Development: Angie reported that her committee decided on the following items:

                $250. For a Premier sponsor for Hidden Spaces
                $100. For a house sponsor for Hidden Spaces

                Would like to get $1,000 in sponsorships

                Would like to have an artist at each location

                Anne Coltrane will head up the chicken stew

                Talked about a teacher night in September

                Will think about volunteers

                Will be selling tobacco barn post cards and Christmas cards and decided to have cards blank on the inside

Board decided to think about what we can do for Harry Jarman for his contribution and work for the Museum.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:25
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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